
Minutes of the Sixteenth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 18th January 2016 at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads Community Primary School.
Present: Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Bennett, Boyd, Compton, Herron, James and Kilby; 

                  3 members of the public; Anna Smart, TGV Community Mobiliser (item 180 only).
Apologies:  Cllrs Keates and Ricketts; SBCllr McCracken.
179.    DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
          None.
The meeting was taken into Recess and two members of the Village Garden Club addressed the PC on issues relating to the High Street/Ermin Street garden project; they then left the meeting.

180.  TADPOLE  GARDEN  VILLAGE
          Cllr Jankinson welcomed Anna Smart to the meeting.  She explained her role working for Preim as 

          Community Mobiliser: she encouraged residents to meet together using available facilities; took 
          feedback to developers or SBC or found answers herself; community event last Summer was well 
          attended and she was looking to organise more events through 2016, perhaps lunch on allotment site if 
          ground conditions suitable; one newsletter had been issued and next one due end of February;  Coffee 
          Mornings were held in November and January; she was in office within School building on Tuesday 
          mornings for drop ins; she hoped to start walking groups etc and quiz nights once pub open; about 100 
          homes were occupied; post box was needed and Clerk to pass on Royal Mail contact.
          Questions were invited:

          Resident:  Since purchasing property a month ago only correspondence from Preim was bill and email 

          to say he had missed agm; reluctantly paying annual charge but had seen nothing done with it as yet.
          AS:  Letter should have been included with developer’s welcome pack and newsletter delivered.

          Cllr Jankinson:  How often would she like to meet with PC:

          AS:  Every couple of months or so.

          Cllr Compton:  How long would “speed bumps” be in place?

          AS:  Lots of complaints made about this matter and all passed on to Crest.

          Cllr Jankinson:  Speed of construction vehicles was management problem and residents should not 

          have to suffer.

          Clerk to contact Crest with concerns on speed control.

          Cllr Jankinson thanked Anna for attending the meeting.          
181.  MINUTES  OF  THE  FIFTEENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING

         Proposed by Cllr Ainscow, seconded by Cllr Boyd, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true 
         record.
182.   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES     
  
a) Redhouse Community Centre – the Clerk advised it was vital that bank account was open in March to avoid problems with PC end of year accounts.  Adrian Boast’s review would take place in January.
b) Sam’s Lane/High Street pavement – now cleared of moss.
c) Stadium development meeting – Cllr Jankinson and the Clerk had attended: reserved matters planning application was being submitted; on site temporary office buildings delayed; car parking arrangements, landscaping proposals, open space transfer of ownership and PC facilities discussed.
d) Pavilion security – most systems required Wi Fi; in view of only rare problems basic system agreed.
e) Hillside Way fencing – still not repaired.
f) Isambard Way parking restrictions – no response to Clerk’s two emails; serious concerns that parking would shift to side roads.

g) Salzgitter Drive bus stop –  Paul Schofield had laid rubber matting resulting in great improvement.
h) Broadbush trees – another tree had fallen into road and Clerk to chase up SBC again.

i) Recreation Ground entrance – overgrown bush removed.

j) Standen Way play area – foxes, not dogs, had fouled area.  Cllr Boyd had included note to dog owner who was allowing dog fouling of ground by tennis courts.  Cllr Jankinson had been informed of secured S106 funds for St Andrew’s Ridge play area improvements.

k) Community Governance Review – Cllr Herron circulated first draft of proposed information leaflet; Facebook page set up and questions invited to kick start communication; website needed updating.  Minor amendments suggested for leaflet and final version to be emailed for approval.  Cllr Jankinson was preparing questionnaire to form basis of door step conversations.
l) High Street litter – Cllr Boyd had noted waste put out for collection on wrong days again.
m) Brook Park – both basketball nets now damaged; more requests for CCTV.

n) Streetlights – 16 still not repaired.

o) Business vehicles – further problems due to parking in residential streets.

p) Turnpike Road fly tipping – Cllr Jankinson had met with SBC investigating officer and evidence of personal details found in black sack; photographs taken and SBC to follow up.  
183.     PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON

            S/15/1897:  Replacement of existing 5 bar gate and feather edge fencing with 1.8m high wrought iron 

            RM             gates and stone walls                   at:

                                     Brook Farm, Broadbush, Blunsdon.
            S/15/1996:  Erection of a single storey rear extension           at:

            NIHO          Lilac Cottage, 14A Turnpike Road, Blunsdon.

            Both permitted, with conditions.
            S/15/1954:  Erection of an extension to existing detached garage and conversion into an independent 

            TB              dwelling    at:
                                Land to the rear of 87 Ermin Street, Blunsdon.

             Refused.
184.    PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
           S/15/1207:  Conversion of garage into habitable space, revised plans     at:
           ISPA           16 Gaveller Road, Redhouse.
           Cllrs agreed to object as plans were inaccurate; proposed parking spaces not practical solution as plot 
           was bounded by solid brick wall which would make one space very difficult to use; concerns

           submitted to original application, regarding potential impact of noise and fire risk to the adjacent 
           property which is in different ownership, remained.
          S/16/0018:  Prior notification application for the erection of a 15m high monopole, equipment cabinets 

          IH                and associated works       at:

                              Land at Redhouse Way, Redhouse.
          Cllrs agreed to object as equipment would be detrimental to street scene and a “blot on the landscape”; 
          aware of strong local objections for various reasons.
          S/16/0019:  Prior notification application for the erection of a 15m high monopole, equipment cabinets 

          IH                and associated works       at:

                              Land at Eastbury Way, Redhouse.

          Cllrs agreed to object as equipment would be detrimental to street scene and a “blot on the landscape”; 
          aware of strong local objections for various reasons.
          S/16/0020:  Use of building for Class B8 (storage and distribution) – retrospective      at:
          HC              Triumph International, Unit G, Groundwell Industrial Estate.

          Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object nor problems with established 
          use of the  site.
185.    FINANCE
           Cllr Boyd proposed, all agreed to approve receipts 112 to 119 totaling £2436.06 plus RCC receipts
           totaling £751.50, and payments 209 to 229 totaling £14,160.17, and transfer.
a) Precept Budget 2016/17  -  Cllr Jankinson updated the meeting regarding transfer of services:  Haydon Wick PC had decided to use contractor and not link with SBC or Blunsdon St Andrew PC; it was understood that several PCs were not taking on services from SBC.  Comments invited:  Cllr Bennett – strongly against proposals to take on services on matter of principle;
Cllr Ainscow – agreed with Cllr Bennett;  Cllr James – await CGR outcome; Cllr Boyd – defer until at least 2016/17.  Resolved that Blunsdon St Andrew Parish Council would not to take on any transferred services from Swindon Borough Council, because of the change in circumstances due to the decision by Haydon Wick Parish Council, and the forthcoming Community Governance Review which may affect the Parish.  Clerk instructed to prepare revised Precept Budget including  contingency funds for RCC and play areas; to be circulated for approval in time for submission to SBC by deadline of 29th January.
186.   CORRESPONDENCE
a) SBC Members Bulletin – issues 796  and  797.

b) RoSPA – info on playground inspections and training.

c) Clerks and Councils Direct and the Clerk Magazine – January issues. 

d) SBC – notification of Clerks’ Forum meeting 13th January.

e) Emails:  WALC – invitation for nominations to Royal Garden Party (Cllr Compton to be nominated);

              PCSO Juliet Evans – report on Police/DVLA/HMRC operation on Turnpike Road;

              WALC(SAC) – agenda 14th January, minutes 19th November, minutes Borough/ 

                    Parish Consultation meeting 17th December;

              SBC – Playing Pitch Strategy consultation (Clerk had completed and returned);
              Lendlease – update on adoption of Lyall Close pond (Cllrs agreed to adopt); Clerk to 
                   request SBC create “official” access through to area from Diamond Jubilee Park;
              Stephen Sheppard – Lower Blunsdon flooding and bank erosion;

              Caroline Wilson – High Street surface issues due to spring;

              SBC – road naming on Ermin Street developments (Cllrs confirmed Roman Gods theme);

              Martin Braley – FOI request on number of PCllrs and meeting attendance;

              SBC – tree works identification guide (Wallis Drive tree categorised as level 3, no works).
f) Catalogue.

187.     COMMITTEE REPORTS
a) Village Hall – Large Hall porch had been re-plastered and undercoated, final coats due that week;
Centraheat called to fix boiler when no heating on 8th January and reported lack of ventilation for boiler installed – Cllr Compton questioned relevance of legislation; Cllr Boyd had noted burnt area of tarmac to rear of kitchen and logs stacked nearby – Clerk to contact Scout Group; ramp between large hall and corridor had been extended following request from Nursery School.

b) Recreation Areas -  the Clerk reported that complaint had been made that colour was rubbing off Eastbury Park surface and had damaged clothing – Paul Schofield checking;  Steve Burnett Tree Surgery had quoted £200 to trim back Rec Ground tree as much as possible but retaining reasonable shape -  Cllrs unanimously agreed to accept.

c) Neighbourhood Plan – draft document submitted to Phil Smith, SBC; graphics company to be appointed to format Plan.
d) Redhouse CC  -  complaints made by one resident regarding noise and inappropriate clothing of members of exercise class; reflective window film to be added to doors.
188.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) The Clerk reported that Library volunteer had resigned due to lack of use of service;  Cllr Boyd had assessed use and since opening only 17 books had been borrowed and 12 to the same family.  Cllrs agreed to cease the service and advise SBC accordingly.  Bookcase may be useful at Redhouse CC.
b) Cllr Boyd advised that Thames Water had attended report of overflowing foul sewer at bottom of Sam’s Lane but problem not resolved.  Clerk to contact TW again.
c) Cllr Compton reported recent noisy fireworks part at Hillside Way property.
d) Cllr Compton reported ground works had begun on Hills site; to be monitored as machinery seemed very close to Widhill Lane hedge which was to be retained. 
e) Cllr Compton reported attempted daylight break in at Widhill Lane property.
f) Cllr Compton advised of contact at Royal Mail if required to chase up TGV post box. 
g) Cllr Kilby reported damaged grass verges around Redhouse; other Cllrs added Salzgitter Drive by Barratts and Persimmon sites, and Churchill Avenue.
189.  SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  NEXT  MEETING
         Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 1st February 2016 at 7.30pm, at Blunsdon 
          Village Hall.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                            ………………………………......       
                                                                                                                  Chairman, 1st February 2016

